

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sheltering Hands Board of Directors Meeting Minutes from 5-15-15

Meeting called to order at 5:04pm
Board members present: Gina Evers, MaryEtta Fisher, Kathy Fleck, Susie Fromm , and Debbie Wabbersen
Absent: Dan Pope
Minutes, Reports

1. Dr. Fleck reviewed the meeting agenda procedures and opportunities for audience members/guests to speak. She also introduced the Board members.
2. The minutes from 3-20-15 were presented. The minutes had already been approved via email. Motion approved via email- 6-0.
3. Dr. Fleck asked for any additional agenda items- MaryEtta added a discussion about volunteers pulling up carpet and flooring in the new building vs. paying to have it done. It will be added in the old business section.
4. The Treasurer’s report was delivered by Dr. Fleck. See attached report #1. The report includes the regular treasurer’s report and current expenses for the Hwy 27 property, estimated upcoming expenses and other organizational committed expenses. Dr. Fleck introduced Judy Sykes, a potential volunteer to assist with financial reports and accounting. Ms. Sykes is experienced in financial work having worked in a CPA office. It was suggested that she could assist with bookkeeping and data entry. The Board voted 4-0 to approve Ms. Sykes working as a volunteer in those areas. She will work under Dr. Fleck’s direction.
5. Penny Stanley gave the adoptions report. See attached report #2. Highlights- We had 3 adoptions( 2 who were adults) in April and 1 return, who was adopted out again several days later. Intake  numbers- 20 kittens and 1 senior. For the first quarter of 2015, we had 45 cats adopted, an increase of 15 cats from this time last year. 10 of these were adult cats. Volunteer recruitment for adoptions is still seen as a critical need. Penny created volunteer flyers which were passed out to people to put up in likely areas ( see attached to adoption report). It was noted we still need to get pictures of our adoptable cats.  Penny briefly explained the adoption area cleaning routine. Penny requested that we consider lowering the adoption fee for adults to $30 until further notice. Gina made the motion that we reduce adoption fees to $30 for adult cats ( 1 year old and older) until further notice. MaryEtta seconded the motion. Motion passed 5-0.
6. There was no foster report this month. We are still in need of a Foster Director. Dr. Fleck mentioned that we do have a new kitten foster- Holly Curran.
7. Gina presented the education report- a summary of the Building Better Boards webinar that she viewed. In addition, she presented data from the latest newsletter mailout from MailChimp. See attached report #3. The Board discussed having promotional materials for the new building. It was suggested that we present those materials at the August general membership meeting. 
8. The membership report was delivered by MaryEtta Fisher. See attached report #4.  We had 4 new members join. It was suggested by Penny that we also have a volunteer report each month, along with the membership report.
9. The Community  Cats report was delivered by Susan Nastav. So far, we have spayed/neutered around 3200 cats. We do not have any scheduled for June yet as we do not have a firm completion date for the new surgical center at our Hwy 27 property. Susan has submitted a draft Community Cats Program volunteer manual and is just  has a bit more to do for it to be complete. It was suggested that we need to have a map of our colonies in the county as we have 400+ at this point.
The floor was opened to the public for comments on items 1-9 above.  Promoting our need for volunteers was discussed.  Gina volunteered to contact the RSVP program at Central Florida college.


Old Business
10. Operational Manuals- Gina mentioned that we need to get the various volunteer manuals completed. The following people will be responsible- Community Cats Program- Susan; Adoptions-Penny; General- Gina; Fosters- Dr. Fleck; Ads/Fundraising- ?. It was decided that the General Manual will be presented in June, all others in July.
11.  Hwy. 27 property status- Dr. Fleck went over the site plan. See attachment #5 which contains a property wide diagram of all buildings and exterior areas; detailed interior sketches, with key, for both CoCo’s house and the surgical center; proposed exterior changes to Coco’s House and estimates for 3 different sized additions. The proposed garage addition would serve as a meeting space for all Sheltering Hands functions and as storage for food, litter, traps, etc. After discussing the various sized proposals for the garage addition and how they would function and connect to the building, Debbie made the motion to approve price option #2 (40’ wide x 22’ deep, 2 single doors with entry and extra storage in middle-$47,500) with the breezeway upgrade to give it a covered connection to the main building (estimate $4-5,000) with a maximum total of $60,000 for the project. Dr. Fromm seconded the motion. Motion passed 5-0. We do not have  final completion date for the current upgrades, but are shooting for a mid June completion date. As individual projects are dependent on others being finished, we do not yet know when each construction aspect will be completed.
12.  The additional agenda item was introduced. MaryEtta expressed concerns about volunteers pulling up carpets and flooring due to the possibility of mold, germs, or other health concerns. She did not feel we should be asking volunteers to do it. She suggested that it would be better for the flooring company to do so. Dr. Fleck indicated it would add about $1,000 to the cost if they did. Penny suggested that the volunteers could wear masks. Dr. Fleck mentioned that no mold or other potential problems had been found on inspection. She mentioned that no one has to do any job they do not want to do and that she has assigned the potentially dangerous jobs to contractors. A schedule of volunteer opportunities has been sent out to all volunteers. No further action was taken on the added agenda item.
13. Debbie Wabbersen reported that she has not yet found a replacement for our secretary position. It was suggested that we look to individual who may be retiring who enjoy cats as possible candidates. Gina Evers will continue to take the minutes until a new secretary is found.
14. Stray Cat Strut- MaryEtta Fisher said we need to move to Tuscawilla Park for this year’s strut to increase participation. She noted that in talking with the park officials that we do not need a permit and can set up at any pavilion in the park. Gina mentioned that we might be able to obtain canopy tents from businesses ( such as banks) that lend them out to non-profits for advertising. The date for the Stray Cat Strut was set for October 24th.

Floor was opened for comments on items 10-14  above.

New Business

15. Gina reported that she had discussed website options with our current website provider- Austin Michaels Communications in Gainesville. Due to the difficulties with the person who owned our current domain name, Sheltering Hands.com, Carl at Austin Michaels mentioned that Sheltering Hands.org was available. As a non-profit, the .org designation was more appropriate. We purchased the ShelteringHands.org name and will be transitioning over in the coming months. Carl mentioned that our current website used old technology and was not able to make use of more current online features. As the person mainly working on the website, Gina agreed. Carl mentioned that his company could take our current website contents and freshen it up on the state of the art website design platform for us for $700 ( a reduction from the normal cost of $1500 because he has some interns who could work on it). All Board members agreed to accept the proposal to upgrade to the newer website platform and freshen our website.
16. Dr. Fleck presented a draft updated logo to the Board. Since we no longer work with dogs, this logo shows only cats. It was presented in different color options. The Board decided that the blue highlighted logo design was the one we preferred. It was noted that Dr. Fleck would ask the graphic designer to raise the one hand so people can better see the “ear-tipped” cat in the logo. See attachment #6

The floor was opened for comments on items 15-16.


Motion to adjourn was made by Debbie Wabbersen, seconded by MaryEtta Fisher. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.

Attachments:

· Treasurer’s Report
· Adoption Report for April
· Education report
· Membership Report
· Site plan drawings and information
· Redesigned logo
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